Switzer, Cory (SD)

From: Switzer, Cory (SD)

Sent: October-18-16 8:09 AM

To: '‘Dan Gagne'

Cc: Kneeshaw, Tyler (SD); Burland Ross, Siobhan (SD)

Subject: RE: Licence 3193 - Altona Waste Disposal Ground - File 5831.00

Good Morning,

It appears there is no mention of the burn cells contained within your licence. |just checked the proposal documents,
and drawings, and it was included, but apparently was not included within the licence, it is not standard for class 1
licences to have burn areas, but is not without precedent.

An alteration to the licence will be required to allow the burning within the burn cells to occur, | will put that forward
this week for Director consideration.

Regarding the burning at the compost pad, that would not be authorized due to the required separation distances and
containment requirements from the Waste Management Facilities Regulation (50 metres from compost or other
flammable materials and a berm enclosed area on three sides, respectively).

Regards,

@ar17 Switzer, F.,Enﬂ.

Phone: (204) 250-7645
Fax: (204) 945-5229

In the event of an Environmental Emergency please call the 24hr Environmental Emergency Response Line at 204-944-
4888

From: Dan Gagne [mailto:dan.gagne@altona.ca]

Sent: October-13-16 4:36 PM

To: Switzer, Cory (SD)

Subject: Licence 3193 - Altona Waste Disposal Ground - File 5831.00

Hi Cory.

We are planning out the transition from our temporary compost site (in Town) to the new site at the
landfill and had a question about the branches. In the past, branches could be dropped off at the
former compost site by residents (free of charge) and periodically the Town would burn the
branches. Since moving to the temporary site, we’ve been hauling branches to the landfill for
burning there within the burn cell.

Under the new licence, is burning still permitted? | could not find a reference either way but perhaps
I missed it. If burning is permitted, are we allowed to burn branches periodically at the new compost
site? If not, would we need to transport all branches to the main burn area within the landfill site?
Please let me know. Thanks.

Dan Gagné, CPA, CMA
Chief Administrative Officer
Town of Altona



phone 204.324.6468

mobile 204.304.1944
fax 204.324.1550
emalill dan.gagne@altona.ca

Altogether



